
VIRTUAL PROJECT SITE TOUR

REMINDERS
•	 Nominate a deserving coworker for an Excellence 

Award at bit.ly/ExcellenceRecognition

 

Hari Patel films walkthrough of a CPT project site for vendors 
over Microsoft Teams

Sustainability students from USF St. Pete campus practice 
measuring and cataloging trees.

A request for proposal (RFP) is a business document 
that announces and provides details about a project, 
as well as solicits bids from contractors who will 
help complete the project. The typical process goes 
through four stages: project planning, drafting the 
RFP, issuing the RFP, and reviewing proposals and 
awarding the contract. 

Currently, Facilities Management is working on 
a Guaranteed Energy Savings Project (GEPC), or 
Energy Savings Performance Contract (ESPC), for 
the Central Plant (CPT). There was an RFP issued for 
it and typically a walkthrough of the project site is 
conducted, but due to COVID-19 the crowd had to be 
small. 

The solution to this was a virtual walkthrough of the 
project site, hosted by Don Crosby, Chris Fleishcher, 
and Hari Patel. While it was different than a typical 
walkthrough, this innovative solution allowed 
participating vendors to prepare accurate proposals 
for the project and maintain their health and safety.



LEADERSHIP TRAINING COURSE
Great leaders move us to 
challenge ourselves and put 
forward our best work. It is 
important that employees 
have effective leaders in the 
workplace to empower team 
members to meet their goals.

Several OAS employees (Suchi 
Daniels, Chaddy Hanwisai, 
Walton Mattei, Elizabeth 
Clifford, Julie McCoy, and 
Antonio Morales) have taken, 
or are currently taking, a 
Leadership Enrichment course 
through USF. The course 
allows participants to examine 

themselves as leaders and 
expand their self-awareness 
of effective leadership skills, 
styles, and behaviors. 

Chaddy Hanwisai, who has 
completed the course, says 
she enjoyed learning about her 
strengths and what she needs to 
work on. “We are all different,” 
Chaddy says, “and learning 
what we can each bring to the 
table was enlightening.” 

For more information on the 
course, contact Anamarie Root 
with HR at anamarie1@usf.edu.


